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ville. 

   The  murder skits at our October 

meeting were exciting and brought in 

a large crowd, and the ñbloodyò pies 

were delicious!  The year ended with 

the Annual Holiday Potluck/Meeting 

with a slideshow of the BH&PS- 

sponsored trip to England as well as 

two days of visits from the entire sec-

ond grade from Burrillville. 

  The January and February meetings 

will be informal meetings where we 

will look at some of the documents, 

photos and artifacts in our archives.   

   Don't forget to shop at 

December  2017  

******************************  
Presidentõs Message 
******************************
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   First I would like to thank Kerry 

Hopkins for volunteering to be our 

new treasurer.   

   We held many successful events 

in the fall including the Open 

House, Halloween Bazaar and Holi-

day Bazaar.  We aided the First 

Universalist Church with its chick-

en dinner fundraiser in order to pre-

serve the church building, a historic 

treasure on Main Street in Harris-

smile.amazon.com and choose 

BH&PS as your designated  

charity. 

   Happy New Year!       

Betty Mencucci 

 

Events 
Tues., Jan. 23ï Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
 
Tues., Feb. 27 - Meeting 7:00 p.m. 
 
Tues., March 27 ï Meeting 7:00 
p.m.  ñTrash Talkingò with Dr. 
Christopher Dale. 

played the part of Lydia, Kent Spottswood played 

the part of her drunken husband Ziba, and Jeremy 

Moore played the part of their son Harris.  Lydia 

killed her husband with an ax when she became 

fed up with his drunkenness while she was making 

pies.  Christopher Dale played the part of Deputy 

Sheriff Steere who arrested Lydia.  Kerry Hopkins 

narrated parts of the story.  These were actual 

events that took place in the Herring Pond Woods 

(area around Spring Lake).  After the performance, 

ñbloodyò apple pies were served ï thanks to  

Mabel 

Hopkins 

for baking 

ñLydiaôsò 

pies.  This 

was great 

fun and 

many 

came to 

watch the 

show. 

Murder in the Herring Pond Woods 

The October meeting featured two short skits:  the first was 

the suicide of Harris Phetteplace in 1886.  Carlo Mencucci 

played the part of Harris and Lisa Dale played the part of 

his wife Betsey.  The second skit was the murder of Ziba 

Phetteplace by his wife Lydia in 1860.  Betty Mencucci 

Jeremy Moore, Lisa Dale, Christopher Dale,  
Kent Spottswood, Betty Mencucci 

Lydia kills her husband Ziba  
with an ax. 
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Welcome Kerry Hopkins 
as our new treasurer 
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Windstorm Damage 
During the October 29th windstorm, Cemetery 

#75 at Addieville East Farm was hit hard.  Four 

trees were uprooted and came crashing down 

among the historic headstones (two were gigantic 

old cherry trees).  Some of the trees were close to 

the stone wall and when they uprooted, they top-

pled some sections of the wall.  Most of the head-

stones became hidden in a tangle of tree trunks, 

limbs and branches.  Surely it seemed that most 

of them would be damaged,  but miraculously 

only one headstone was broken and its base was 

shoved up out of the ground and one slate stone 

received slight damage.  None of the other stones 

were harmed.  The crushing weight of the large 

tree trunks could have caused damage afterwards, 

but thanks to the skill of Ken Hopkins and his 

crew at Addieville, they were carefully removed 

without causing further injury.  Finally, all the 

tree trunks were cut up into small pieces and 

were hauled away along with the branches; then 

the cemetery was raked.  The uprooted stumps 

remain along with the ravaged sections of stone 

wall and the broken headstone.  Repairs will be 

made in the spring. 

Society Receives $19,000 Grant from 
the Champlin Foundation 

We are very happy to report that the Society was 

successful in obtaining a grant from the Champlin 

Foundation for $19,000 to paint the Bridgeton 

School.  The total cost for the job will be about 

$22,000, so we will have to use $3000 from our 

savings.  The project is scheduled to begin in mid- 

May and will take about 2-3 weeks to complete.   

The last time the school was painted was in 2005 

when we received grants for exterior restoration.    

New Window Shades 
Thanks to two state legislative grants we were able to 

purchase and install new window shades for the meet-

ing room in the Bridgeton School.  The old shades 

have been in the school since the building was a kin-

dergarten.  Some of them were ripped and none of 

them worked properly.  These new, high-quality 

shades will last many, many years. 

Other Donations 
The society would like to thank Richard Nolan for 

donating a partial case of white paper and to  

Patricia Mehrtens for donating a document bind-

ing machine.  This machine will be very useful, as 

we will be able to bind our own booklets with it. 

Ken Hopkins cutting up fallen trees at 
Cemetery #75 
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Donations 

 

Nancy Greene - oxen shoes. 

 

Glocester Heritage Society ï William Tracey  

business card. 

 

Pat Vanasse ï 1940 Glendale Service Station photo,   

1940s photo of Burrillville Highway Department, 

1940s photo of Burrillville Police, Craigleith 

Mills (Whipple) auction booklet, 1929. 

 

 

Cemetery Report 
On September 23 five members of our Cemetery 

Committee along with four other volunteers 

cleaned Cemetery #92, the Moses Taft Lot in 

Pascoag.   This cemetery was cleaned last year but 

became heavily overgrown with briars this year.  

Two new stones were discovered:  Andrew F. 

Baker, aged 2 and an infant, both sons of John and 

Mary Baker.  Our group also cleaned Cemetery 

#12 on Howard Avenue, Pascoag.  A big ñthank 

youò to Brad Provencal and his father for hauling 

about 7 truckloads of leaves and sticks to the 

Whipple Compost Facility.   Cemetery #101 off 

Wallum Lake Road, Pascoag, was cleaned, includ-

ing the removal of numerous small pine trees in the 

right-of-way. 

   Community service workers raked Cemetery #46 

in Mapleville and cut brush in Cemetery #68 (the 

Quaker Lot) in Mapleville.  A huge fallen tree was 

cut up and removed in Cemetery #32 on Douglas 

Pike.  The tree had fallen this summer and was 

resting on 

the stone 

wall. 

 

 

 

The  
Keegan 
family 
cleans 
Cemetery 
#92 with 
great  

enthusiasm! 
 

Gravestone Conservation Report 
More conservation work was completed in Ceme-

tery #31 on Ironmine Road including the grave-

stone of Joel Esten, a Civil War veteran.  We re-

paired two broken stones in the Moses Taft Lot 

and reset them:  Moses Taft who died in 1846 at 

the age of 85 and his wife Bethiah who died in 

1840 at age 77.   We also repaired 5 granite posts.  

Some work was done in the Bathsheba Sherman 

Lot in the Riverside Cemetery including Bathshe-

baôs son Herbert, Herbertôs son William, and Wil-

bur, son of Asahel and Rowena Sherman.  A bro-

ken granite post was repaired in the Griffith lot at 

Riverside. 

Right-of-Way Created to the  
Sayles-Cooke Cemetery 

The Society is very grateful to the Town of Burrill-

ville for creating a right-of-way to Cemetery #118, 

the Sayles-Cooke Lot (located behind CVS in 

Pascoag).  The right-of-way to this cemetery was 

destroyed years ago when the CVS was built.  For 

two years we tried to get the company that owns the 

land behind CVS to construct the right-of-way.  At 

first they agreed but before any work could be 

done, the owner died and the new owner refused to 

help.  The new right-of-way begins at the rear of  

Overlook Nursing Homeôs parking lot.  In 2018 we 

will be removing 5 large trees in the cemetery and 

then hire a crane to lift and reassemble two gigantic 

monuments.  This will be a very exciting project.  

The photo on the right shows the approach into the 

cemetery. 


